

Minutes of the East Clandon Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall on 24 February 2011

Present Sibylla Tindale, Simon Wood, Paul Richardson, Keith Grange,
In Attendance Georgina Mercer (parish clerk)
Apologies Ray Corstin, Cllr Jenny Wicks, Cllr Jen Powell, Cllr Keith Taylor

Declaration of personal or prejudicial interests registered: None

Item	Action
1984	
Minutes of the meeting of 27 January 2011	
The Minutes were signed by the Chairman as correct.	
1985	
Matters arising	
a. <u>Items 1980a, 1975a, 1970a, 1965b, Risk Assessments.</u> SW and RC to submit risk assessments. Once received GM to circulate reports to all Cllrs for general review.	SW/ RC
b. <u>Items 1980b, 1975b, 1970b, 1965c, Kissing Gate.</u> Ongoing. PR has obtained quotes. PR to arrange for J Patrick to do works. It was noted that if we need to apply for extension to grant aid the deadline for application to GBC is 31 March 2011.	PR
c. <u>Items 1980c, 1975c, 1970d, 1965e, Emergency Planning.</u> Ongoing.	RC ST
d. <u>Items 1980e, 1975e, 1970g, 1965h, Guildford Parishes' Working Group</u> – Ongoing.	RC ST
e. <u>Items 1980f, 1975f, 1970h, 1965i, ROSPA</u> – GM to speak to RC and book ROSPA inspection for convenient time in summer 2011. Chips and matting for roundabout to be delivered by spring 2011.	GM/ RC
f. <u>Items 1980g, 1975g, 1970i, Ragwort Hilltop Farm</u> – Ongoing - review early summer 2011.	ST
g. <u>Items 1980h, 1975h, 1970k, Old Post House/ Sycamore Trees on Tunmore Common</u> – RC to forward photos to ST.	RC
h. <u>Items 1980i, 1975i, 1970l, Parish Clerk Laptop</u> – backup has been done and GM to back up regularly.	
i. <u>Item 1980j, 1975j, 1970m, Wildflower meadow – common</u> – ST has applied for 'awards for all' funding as big lottery bid for grant approval has been unsuccessful. We should hear early March.	ST
j. <u>Item 1980m, 1975m, 1973d – Broadband</u> – Ongoing. Awaiting reply from SCC.	ST
k. <u>Item 1980n, 1978c, Guildford in Bloom certificates</u> – GM has purchased picture frames. RC to put up certificates in the Village Hall.	GM/ RC
l. <u>Item 1980o, 1978e, Street Party – Royal Wedding</u> – There has been great enthusiasm from village residents. 36 out of 38 households have responded in support of a street party. ECPC to provide support and limited funding towards street party. ST to organise sub-committee. Street party to be held on Saturday 30 April 2011. ST to contact GBC in relation to road closure.	ST
m. <u>Item 1980p, 1978f, Village photo</u> – David Harland has very kindly offered to take the village photo.	GM

- | | | |
|------|--|----|
| n. | <u>Item 1980q, 1978h, Item Fly-tipping</u> – SCC have advised that fly-tipping on roads should be reported to SCC and fly-tipping on roadside/open spaces should be reported to GBC. PR to ask Peter Smart to publicise on website. | PR |
| o. | <u>Item 1983a, Salt / Grit bins</u> – GM to apply to SCC in new financial year. | GM |
| 1986 | Financial report | |
| a. | KG reported on the ECPC finances as follows: <u>Current account</u> : £4,783.68
<u>Deposit account</u> : £615.28 as at 24 February 2011. | KG |
| b. | Arthur Hunking has very kindly agreed to carry out audit this year. | |
| 1987 | Planning Matters | |
| a. | GM reported that there are no planning applications being reviewed at present. | |
| b. | It has been raised by informal comment to members of the ECPC that tree applications are not being received from GBC by village residents. GM to pass comments to GBC and request that ECPC and neighbours (where applicable) receive tree applications. | GM |
| 1988 | Any other business | |
| a. | <u>Consultation on denominational transport</u> – ECPC are not intending to submit any comments to consultation. | |
| b. | <u>Conservation area regulations on village website</u> – ST has asked Peter Smart to add this information to village website. | ST |
| c. | <u>Dog fouling</u> – ST to send out note to villagers on goooglemail and to put notice by village pond. | ST |
| d. | <u>Village of the Year 2011</u> – ST to complete entry forms by deadline of 15 April 2011. | ST |
| e. | <u>Village notice board</u> – RC to paint and re-felt notice board. | RC |
| f. | <u>Parents for playgrounds</u> – GM to nominate village playground for parents for playgrounds competition. | GM |

In the absence of further business the meeting closed.

Date of next meeting:

Thursday 31 March 2011

Georgina Mercer, Parish Clerk